
August 15, 2022 

Dr. Lawson and Henderson County Board of Education: 

Personnel:   

No changes. 

Sports Information: 

The softball team finished with a 33-3 record.  They won the 6th district tournament, 2nd second region 

tournament and their opening game at the state tournament.  

The baseball team finished with a 23-11 record.  Started a little rough but went 20-4 the last 24 games of the 

season.  They won the 6th district tournament and lost a tough game in the 2nd region championship. 

The girls track team won the 3A-1st Region team championship.  The track program sent 16 individuals and 1 

relay team to state. 

The tennis team sent 2 individuals and 1 doubles team to state on the girls side and 1 individual and 1 double 

team to state for the boys.   

For the 2021-22 school year, HCHS had 779 participants in freshman, junior varsity or varsity athletics.  We won 

the 2nd Region Title in Boys Soccer, Girls Soccer, Volleyball, Girls Basketball, Softball, and Girls Track.  We sent 

those teams and multiple individuals from wrestling, archery, bass fishing, tennis and track to complete at the 

state level.   

All fall sports have been practicing for about a month.  We have had a few days that the heat and humidity have 

mandated a modification or cancellation of practice.  We have been diligent in our efforts to provide a safe 

environment for our student athletes. 

The boys golf team won the Union County Invitational, its first invitational in at least 5 years. 

The girls golf team won the Union County Invitational.  Meryl Grogan finished 2nd in that event.  We are hosting 

the region tournament at the Henderson Country Club. 

The football team opens up on August 19 against Calloway County in the Hall of Fame Game. 

Girls soccer won their opening game against Hopkins County Central, 2-0. 

The boys soccer team opens up on Thursday, August 11 at home against Hopkins County Central. 

The first cross country meet is in Owensboro on August 16. 

The first volleyball game is August 18 at Webster County. 

Henderson County High School continues to be in compliance with all KHSAA By-Laws. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Mark Andrews 

HCHS Athletic Director 


